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Years from now, when our students look back on their time at school, Iôm sure 

there are some things that will stand out in their memory. It probably wonôt be 

the lessons they have every day or the marks they get in their tests. Itôs much 

more likely to be the activity weeks at Hagg Farm or Walesby, the trips to 

Madrid or Paris, the German or Chinese exchange. It could be taking part in 

the national Netball Finals or visiting the Houses of Parliament as part of our 

championship debating team. Perhaps it will be the charity events, a London 

theatre trip or meeting an author at the Brilliant Book Awards. 

In our Trust, we use the word enrichment to describe these activities rather 

than the phrase extra-curricular activities. This is because they form part of 

learning in its broadest sense - rich experiences enhance learning and build 

on the formal timetabled curriculum. We know that students who do well in 

school and in later study tend to have a wide variety of interests and skills, and 

we try and give them the opportunity to develop this. In particular, our hugely 

successful Graduation programme explicitly recognizes the involvement of 

students in learning beyond the curriculum. We also believe that the 

opportunity to take part should be open to all students, which is why we 

provide financial assistance to those students who need it. 

One of the areas that provides the most memorable experiences is in drama 

and performing arts. This is an important part of our ethos and tradition. Being 

in the audience for plays, dance performances and concerts has been a 

continual highlight for me over my time in this role and I never cease to be 

amazed by the talent on display. These occasions enrich the whole school 

community and I think the quality of the opportunities offered is a good mark of 

a school. 

During the last few weeks of this term there is a succession of memorable 

events in our schools. Last week, I had the pleasure of being in the audience 

for óAround the World in 80 Minutesô, the latest production from the Alderman 

White Theatre Company. What is special about this performance is that our 

students come together with primary school children to produce a show, under 

the direction of Geoff Liptrot and the musical direction of Cameron 

Wedgeworth. This performance continued the tradition of hugely entertaining 

shows, with a very large cast working together with enthusiasm, energy and 

no little talent. Congratulations to all involved. 

Tonight, the hall at Alderman White will be filled with music again, for a 

óSeventies Galaô - the Easter concert featuring the Alderman White Swing 

Band. This group of young musicians continually reach the most amazing 

standard of musicianship and although I am too young to remember the music 

(!) I am looking to a fantastic evening. 

This is followed next week by three performances of óAnnieô at Bramcote 

College (Tues ï Thurs). Last yearôs production of óFootlooseô was a huge 

success, and judging by the amount of energy, talent and commitment at 

rehearsals, this yearôs could even surpass it. I hope you get the opportunity to 

see the show, and to appreciate the amazing standards that our students 

reach. 
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29th 
Seventies Gala 

19:00 

Cqsjm  

2nd PTA Easter Egg Tombola 

2nd 

3rd 

4th 

School Production: Annie 

Doors Open 18:30 

Show Begins 18:45 

3rd Breakfast Seminar: Maths 

5th Last Day of Term 

8th 

- 22nd 
Easter Holidays 

23rd 
Schools Reopen Following 

Easter Break 

Please see the My Ed app or our websites for a full 
calendar of upcoming events and important dates. 
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Paul Heery  

Executive Principal 
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This week saw a small group of Year 11s who had expressed 

an interest in a career in the forces took part in a Meet the 

Marines event at The Mill Adventure Base on Kings Mill 

Reservoir in Sutton in Ashfield.   

We joined nearly one hundred students from ten other schools 

and colleges from all across the East Midlands.  Thankfully, 

the weather was glorious, not like it was a couple of weeks 

ago.  The Marines told us that this was the first time this year 

that they'd not run the event in the rain! 

 

 

The students were divided in to four groups and spent the day rotating around a range of activities.  The Marines certainly 

worked them hard!  Watching a presentation about roles within the Royal Marines and being introduced to some of the 

weapons they use certainly didn't use up too many calories!  Neither did whizzing around the reservoir in an inflatable 

reconnaissance boat, although this did involve varying degrees of getting soaked.  This seemed to be very popular.  The third 

activity ramped up the effort required - tackling a variety of climbing walls.  They learned how to climb with the minimum of 

effort, keeping your arms low and using your legs to push.  There were low walls for traversing which involved some racing 

and then the high walls requiring a harness.  Some of the group had climbed before, but for some this was a new, and 

somewhat daunting, experience.  They rose to the challenge and appeared to scamper up the walls like mountain goats.  The 

hour long PT session was the most exhausting of the lot.  The instructors did not let up and any lack of effort they spotted 

required an extra ten push ups.  Bizarrely (to me!) they loved it.  Even when I was their age I couldn't have done that! 

I have never been thanked so much, or so genuinely, for organising a trip.  One student said the event had confirmed him in 

what he wanted to do and that it had given him more confidence in himself, and another said that it had made her want to live 

her life to the full.  Well done to all of them. 

The group were a pleasure to be with all day and I am glad that they got so much out of it. 

Ms C Welch 

WHP Trust Trip to Madrid 

Letters about the forthcoming trip to Madrid which is open to Alderman White and Bramcote College students in Years 7 to 10 

will be available as soon as we return after Easter. We expect the trip to be popular, so students wishing to 

apply should collect a letter from Reception as soon as they are available on Tuesday 23rd April. The provisional dates of the 

visit are 3rd-8th October and the estimated cost is Ã320. We shall also need to ask for a Ã90 deposit with the application. 

Mr K Stephan 



Ã1 Donation on the Day 


